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074 Micholitz to Sander





Manila, 30th November 1888

J. Godseff Esq.

St. Albans

Dear Sir,

A few days I had the pleasure of receiving a letter of your dated Aug. 25th, asking me about information of the Bertolonias sent to you. Now, if I am not mistaken, I did give all the necessary information in a letter to Messrs. Sander dated Rangoon 10 – 14th February 88. I also did enclose a description of locality etc. in each bottle. What has become of them ? however, I will repeat here, as far as I can, I found these plants in the Arracan hills of between 3500 – 3800 feet, the largest plant I saw was about 10 – 12 inches, but you will consider it was during the dry season I saw them and I have therefore no doubt that they do grow a good deal larger. The majority of plants I found on the cutting of the road where they grew in heavy loamy soil, and where they had shade during one half of the day. They were there much exposed to the winds and during the months of December, January and February it is especially at night times rather cold up there. The thermometer goes down as much as 50 – 45. I need hardly tell you the finest plants I found were those, which grew in shady sheltered places, where the soil, although loamy, contained a good deal of humus, that is half rotten leaves. So I should say they ought to do well in a good rich peat, but you will have to be careful with the water. Up there they certainly do not get much during the months from November till April, and if you can give them some light during winter time that will, I should say, do them no harm. That would be all I can tell you about them.

Trusting you and yours are quite well and wishing you a Happy New Year

I remain,

Yours faithfully,


W. Micholitz.

Translated by: Maren Talbot
Page 1 of 1
01/08/2003 07:44

